Amity Township Environmental Advisory Council

Amity Township Municipal Building

June 9, 2008

7:00 p.m.

Amity Township Environmental Advisory Council Minutes June 9, 2008

CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order by Jennifer Huha, chairperson.  In attendance were:  Heidi Fisher, Jennifer Huha, Bob Hoeveler, Barbara Romig and Marlin Zechman.  Brandon Smith and Sydney Kehoe were excused.  Guest: Risa Marmontello
MINUTES

The minutes from the May 12, 2008 meeting were approved with a 4-0 vote with one correction: Brandon Smith’s name was corrected.
REPORTS

Supervisors’ Meeting – Brandon attended the meeting, but there was an Executive session to discuss a personnel issue for most of the meeting.
Forest Stewardship – Risa Marmontello reported.   There was one proposal submitted for the Forestation Plan.  This proposal was accepted by the Forest Stewardship Committee and the Board of Supervisors.  The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, May 15, 2008 at 7 p.m. in the Township building.
Parks & Recreation – The Peter Jones house relocation to Monocacy Hill proposal met with opposition by the Board of Supervisors due to the cost as well as the fact that this would benefit private groups (Monocacy Hill Conservation Association and Amity Heritage Society).  
Community Days – Will be held on September 5, 6 and 7, 2008.  The Monocacy Hill Conservation Society may have a booth at Community Days.  The EAC would be interested in participating as well, with a plan for a simple activity.
Planning Commission – No report

Berks County EAC – Jennifer will try to attend the meeting this Wednesday, June 11th.

OLD BUSINESS

Radon Brochure – No update at this time.  There has been no response from Craig Hafer.  Heidi did a web search to see if the Berks EAC has published the brochure.
Recycling –
Barb met with Mr. Robbins to discuss the recycling project in the school district.  Mr. Robbins agreed to have a process set up by the start of the 2008-2009 school year for Amity Intermediate Center, Daniel Boone Middle School, and the new Monocacy Elementary Center.  This will not include the Primary Center due to the age of the students there and there inability to participate in the collection process.  The proposed plan is for students to pick up the classroom paper once per week.  
Action:  Barb will draft a follow up letter to Mr. Robbins, thanking him for his time and outlining the agreed upon plan of action and copy the new superintendent on the letter.
Environmental Resource Inventory – Bob has done a lot of research on the ERI.  There is a company called GRIS that works with townships to create the ERI.  All layers could be added to the map of the township.  Steve recommended ARC Explorer to use with the map.  Jennifer found that it was not possible to compare different layers at once using this software.  Bob distributed the information from the GRIS Company via e-mail.  There would be a cost associated for the licensing and access.  Berks County also has some resources available to create an ERI.  The budget for the ERI for this year is $4500.
Action:  Heidi will call LTL, the company that does the engineering work for the township to find out what GIS data, as well as set up a meeting with Sue (website) & Brad (GIS).  Bob will contact GRIS to set up a meeting.
Leaf Creek Trail Feasibility Study – Marlin reported that the kickoff meeting was held on May 27th, with half the participants in attendance.  No one volunteered to chair the committee.  Charles Lyon will facilitate the committee.  The trail will be 1.8 miles in Amity; a grant from DCNR for $12,500 has been awarded to the township for the feasibility study.  The township must match this grant to get the feasibility analysis done.  The DCNR must approve the analysis prior to the project starting.  The next step would then be a master plan for the development of the trail.  Heidi has a feasibility study from another project that may be helpful to this group.  

Action:  Heidi will get approval from STV to share this document.

The next meeting of the Leaf Creek Trail Committee is scheduled for July 8, 2008.  
NEW BUSINESS

The Recycling bags were discussed as a potential fundraising activity for Community Days.  The Amity Township logo was suggested for the bag, with “Amity Recycles” on it as well.

Action:  Jennifer will find out what the council would do with the funds raised from the event; and contact Chazz about reserving a booth for Community Days.

Heidi has requested a quote for 500 bags.
Associate Member – Brian Miller is approved as an associate member, but has several other public meetings to attend.
Gypsy Moth Spraying – Risa asked if anyone on the council had been contacted about someone volunteering to be the contact for the township for gypsy moth spraying.  Due to other responsibilities, no council member was able to commit to this role.

Action:  Heidi will check with STV to see if an employee there is interested in this role.

Public Comment – None

The meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m.  The next meeting will be held on Monday, July 14, 2008 at 7:00 p.m. in the Amity Township building.
Respectfully submitted, 

Barbara Romig 

Recording Secretary


